
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR TRANSPORT 
 

MINUTES of the meeting held on Thursday, 15 July 2010 commencing at 10.00 am 
and finishing at 10.15 am. 

 
Present: 
 

 

Voting Members:    
 Councillor Rodney Rose – Cabinet Member for 

Transport 
 

Other Members in  
Attendance: 

Councillor David Turner (Shadow Cabinet) 
Councillor Jean Fooks (for Agenda Items 2 and 3) 
Councillor John Tanner (for Agenda Item 4) 

Officers: 
 

 

Whole of meeting G. Warrington (Corporate Core) 
T. Dow and M. Bromley (Environment & Economy) 
 

 
The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 
referred to in the agenda for the meeting, together with a schedule of addenda 
tabled at the meeting, and decided as set out below.  Except insofar as otherwise 
specified, the reasons for the decisions are contained in the agenda, reports and 
schedule, copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 
 

 
 

16/10 QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS  
(Agenda No. 2) 
 
Councillor Jean Fooks 
 
“Following the petition from the Cherwell School presented to this committee 
on February 11th, the response from Steve Howell explained that no 
amendments to the current 20mph limits were planned until after the scheme 
had been reviewed.  He also made the point that a permanent 20mph limit 
might not be the best way to address pedestrian and cyclist safety, as the 
concerns related mostly to school arrival and departure times. Is the Cabinet 
member aware that there are advisory 20mph limits during school times on 
the A338 near Wantage Primary School, installed in 2003, and that a similar 
approach is being considered in connection with a project to improve safety 
for school children in north west Abingdon, partly based on some quite 
encouraging preliminary monitoring results reported by the Isle of Wight 
council following a similar initiative?  
  
In the light of Steve Howell’s response, and the Council’s current use of such 
temporary advisory speed limit signs, would the Cabinet Member now 
consider the use of such signs on the Marston Ferry Road outside Cherwell 
School at school arrival and departure times?” 
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Cabinet Member response 
 
There is evidence that these signs can help reduce speeds and we are 
currently consulting on a scheme addressing child road safety problems in 
Abingdon, where such signs are being considered as a possible option.  
  
However, given that both the number of accidents involving school children 
on the B4495 Marston Ferry Road is thankfully low, and the circumstances 
of these accidents does not suggest speed was a factor, it would be difficult 
to recommend a high priority here given the severe pressures on our funding 
which has already led to many road safety schemes addressing more severe 
problems being deferred.   It is estimated that the cost of providing each sign 
is approximately £4500. 
 
Supplementary question  
 
As there are very great concerns regarding speed on this section of the 
Marston Ferry Road would the Cabinet Member consider placing this request 
on a list of schemes for future consideration. 
 
Cabinet Member response 
 
No.    
 
 

17/10 PETITIONS AND PUBLIC ADDRESS  
(Agenda No. 3) 
 
Petition 
 
A petition in the following terms was presented by Mr Alan Freinkel and 
Councillor Jean Fooks: 
 
“Petition to OCC about the rumble strips in Elizabeth Jennings Way near the 
junction with Lark Hill, Oxford 
 
We the undersigned have suffered considerable disturbance from the rumble 
strips ever since they were installed.  They were supposed to slow traffic and 
to be a pleasing visual feature: unfortunately, whatever their aesthetic merits, 
they do not slow the traffic significantly, if at all, and do cause considerable 
noise of a kind which disturbs people’s sleep so much that they either have 
to wear ear plugs or do not use their front bedrooms at all. 
 
We request the County Council to remove these strips and install alternative 
traffic calming measures.” 
 
Mr Freinkel who resided at 2 Elizabeth Jennings Way presented the petition.  
He explained that the strips had had a negative effect on the lives of 
residents since they had been installed.  This had been due to both noise 
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and vibration throughout the night and day.  He had installed improved 
glazing but the problem had persisted due to issues of vibration. He urged 
removal and replacement. 
 
Councillor Fooks added that the roads had not yet been adopted and 
endorsed comments regarding issues of health and disturbance. 
 
Councillor Turner referred to a form of less aggressive speed cushion which 
had been installed successfully in Garsington. 
 
Ms Dow confirmed that the roads had not yet been adopted and thought it 
unlikely that developers would fund alternative traffic calming measures. 
 
The Cabinet Member for Transport received the petition and referred it to the 
Head of Transport for him to respond to the petitioners.  
 

18/10 PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS TO WEIRS LANE BUS STOP 
(EASTBOUND), OXFORD  
(Agenda No. 4) 
 
The Cabinet Member for Transport considered a scheme to adapt the 
eastbound Weirs Lane bus stop following concerns raised by a local bus 
user regarding obstruction of the layby and existing bus stop by parked 
vehicles.  He noted comments from Dr Gillian Howe in support of the scheme 
as referred to in the addenda sheet. 
 
Councillor Tanner referred to the success of the 16 service and hoped that 
the  frequency of the service would continue to increase.  This particular bus 
stop had been at its current site for some time and he expected that there 
would be opposition to any proposal to move it.  He felt this was the wrong 
solution, represented unnecessary expense and urged the Cabinet Member 
to reject the proposal.   
 
Mr Bromley advised that those residents that had complained had confirmed 
that the new proposed stop site was where buses invariably had to stop 
because of obstruction to the layby.  The trial period would identify any 
problem and could be stopped if necessary in a matter of days.  He 
confirmed that he would be informing local residents if the decision was 
taken to provide a temporary stop. 
 
The Cabinet Member for Transport approved provision of a temporary bus 
stop on Weirs Lane as outlined in the report CMDGI4.  
 
 

 in the Chair 
  
Date of signing  2009 


